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I. Convene Meeting 
 

II. Public Comment and Correspondence 
 

III. Remarks by the Chair 
 

IV. Cancel COLA for Court Staff 
 

V. Fiscal Year 2016-2017 Office Budgets 
 

VI. Staffing Level Adjustments 
 

VII. Long Term and Short-Term Disability Insurance 
 

VIII. Other Business 
 

IX. Schedule Next Meeting 
 

X. Adjournment 
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March 14, 2016 

TO:  Members of the Budget Committee;  

Hon. Paul Knierim, Hon. Joseph Marino, Hon. Fred Anthony 

RE: State of Connecticut Budget: Probate Court Compensation Increases. 

 
Dear Budget Committee, 
 

First and foremost, we would like to thank you for your ongoing service to the Probate Court System and 

countless hours struggling with the issues of the times.  We, as a diverse and vibrant provider of court and social 

services, have come a long way since the days of pre-consolidation, and we clerks certainly appreciate the ongoing 

efforts of the budget committee to improve the fairness and equity of our compensation and benefits. 

Today, I speak to you as the President of CAPC and on behalf of our fellow court employees.  I ask you to 

please consider the planned implementation of our salary increases, including, cost of living, merit, and 

compensation study recommendations.  Please know, we fully recognize the financial difficulties the State of 

Connecticut faces, and the oppressive economic climate of the Judicial Branch, however, we offer the following in 

support of our request. 

First, although the system has made incredible strides in ensuring the equity, fairness, and competitiveness 

of our court employee compensation and benefits, we began the process stunted in our growth.  Since 2008, court 

employees have endured pay freezes, partial increases, and seemingly slow advances to where equity implies we 

should have been from the start.  When reflecting on the over eight years of history, to impose another pause in our 

compensation and benefits would thereby impose a unique burden on court employees.  For example, I recently 

spoke with a fellow clerk who is a single parent and is completely dependent on the salary increases in improving 

the lives of her and her children.  We believe our COLA, merit, and our compensation study increases have been 

targeted to correct our stunted history and to bring us into the future as a 21st century court system.  We do not 

intend this in any way to minimize our appreciation or the impact of your past efforts to provide fair compensation.  

On the contrary, we commend this Committees’ work thus far, and urge you to stay the course.  Therefore, we ask 

you to continue to unify and provide further equity in our system, and implement our planned 2016 compensation 

increases. 

Second, the increases being sought were previously accounted for and budgeted by this Committee.  They 

are certain and known liabilities and we ask for no more than what has been planned; a 2016 COLA increase, a 2016 

merit increase, and the other half of our 2016 compensation study increases.  It is our understanding from reading 

our probate court budget that the proposed compensation increases alone will not cause any significant deficit to the 
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overall system budget.  Therefore, we again ask the Budget Committee to stay the course, and implement the 

compensation increases as planned.   

Third, although we have great sympathy for our brothers and sisters in the Judicial Branch, we do not live 

in their house, and should not bear the burden of their overhead.  We clerks agree that it is important to gather 

support for the Probate Courts in all areas, if only because we provide crucial services to our communities and live 

among colleagues in administering justice in Connecticut.  Furthermore, we do wish to communicate our support for 

the Judicial Branch, and especially our PCA partners.  No one from the Judicial Branch knows the probate court 

staff better than PCA, and they too have suffered under this economy.  Nevertheless, the head of the Judicial 

household should not make claims against our house, a house whose affairs are in particular order (save our need for 

appropriation for indigency costs, kinship and respite funds, and certain administration expenses; all as reflected in 

the proposed 2016 budget, and all are crucial services we provide).   

Lastly, we urge the Budget Committee to remember we are only asking to continue to be treated fairly and 

look to the recently conducted compensation study as a barometer.  We believe this study showed two important 

factors; 1) we as a probate court system have already been making great strides in improving the system; and 2) 

there remains a continued need to align our compensation with our proportionate job-court-clerk-work conducted.  

So please, stay the course.   

In the end, we recognize we are an integral part of the system of justice in Connecticut, and as such, we too 

are not insulated from those forces that affect the Judicial Branch.  Tough economic times, unrealistic budget 

demands from OPM, and all of the other hard issues left to be answered by the Office of the Probate Court 

Administrator continue to make more demands of the Probate Courts and court employees.  Nevertheless, we 

continue to ask this Budget Committee to stay the course and implement the compensation increases as planned.  

We would be doing a disservice to our membership, if we did not express our hopes for the probate system. 

Thank you again for your service, time, consideration, and support.  If you have any questions as to the 

above, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Warmest Regards,         

       /s/ 

Patricia Saviano, 

CAPC President 
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